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NEWS RELEASE 
WOOD COUNTY PARKS & FORESTRY 

 
OUTDOOR RECREATION AREAS OPENING ANNOUNCEMENT 

 
December 29, 2021 

 
 

For Immediate Release:  
 
The Wood County Parks and Forestry Department would like to announce that the Powers Bluff Winter 
Recreation Area tubing & skiing hills will be open this coming weekend, January 1st and 2nd, 2022.  There 
will be two sessions of tubing each day from 10am – 1pm, and 1pm – 4pm.  The ski hill will be open from 
10am-4pm.  Tow tickets are $12 per session, or $20 for an all-day pass.  Warming house will be open 
with concessions and snowshoe rentals available.  Bring your own skis and snowboards, as there are 
limited rentals available.  Tubes are provided with your tow ticket. 
 
The multi-use trails at Powers Bluff and Richfield 360 County Forest will be packed and open for use.  
Multi-use trails are open to snowshoe, fat tire bike, and cross-country skiing.  The Nepco Lake cross-
country ski trails will be packed as well.  There is a separate single-track trail at Nepco for snowshoeing, 
hiking, and fat tire biking.  Participants must purchase a trail pass prior to using any of the winter 
groomed trails.  Passes may be purchased at the Parks and Forestry office, or at the trailhead of each 
trail.  We ask that all foot traffic (human and pets) stay off the groomed trails during the winter months. 
 
Snowmobile trails remain closed at this time. 
 
Hope to see you out enjoying our beautiful parks this weekend! 
 
 
Please check our website, Facebook & Instagram pages, or Travel Wisconsin for updated opening and 
closing information.  
 
Sandra Green 
Office Supervisor 
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